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September 23, 2021 

 

RE: Wash. Utils. & Transp. Comm’n v. PacifiCorp, d/b/a Pacific Power & Light Co., 

Dockets UE-191024, UE-190750, UE-190929, UE-190981, & UE-180778 

(Consolidated) 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On December 14, 2020, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) entered Final Order 09/07/12, Rejecting Tariff Sheets; Approving and 

Adopting Settlement Stipulation; Approving and Adopting Settlement Stipulation Subject to 

Conditions; and Authorizing and Requiring Compliance Filing (Order 09) in Dockets 

UE-191024, UE-190750, UE-190929, UE-190981, and UE-180778 (Consolidated).  

 

On December 29, 2020, the Company submitted replacement tariff sheets as directed by 

Order 09, which were approved by a letter issued on December 30, 2020. 

 

On September 17, 2021, PacifiCorp submitted revised Tariff Sheet Nos. 70.1 and 73.1 

(Replacement Tariff Sheets) to correct two tariff sheets that had been inadvertently submitted 

with incorrect information. The revised tariff sheets included information that had been 

approved in Commission Docket UE-190874 and omitted in the compliance filing in this 

docket. 

 

On September 22, 2021, Commission staff (Staff) filed with the Commission a letter 

indicating that it believes PacifiCorp’s revision to the Replacement Tariff Sheets is an 

administrative-only correction which complies with Order 09 and the Final Order in Docket 

UE-190874. 

 

PacifiCorp’s actions to discover and correct the administrative error in Tariff Sheet Nos. 70.1 

and 73.1 are consistent with the Commission’s best expectations of regulated companies. 

Such correction is necessary even though the error did not affect rates charged customers. 

PacifiCorp’s filing makes no changes to rates as it is purely administrative and ensures that 

the tariff sheet accurately reflects the current rates and charges approved by the Commission. 
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UE-190981 and UE-180778 (Consolidated) 

 

The Commission finds that the Replacement Tariff Sheets filed by PacifiCorp on September 

17, 2021, comply with Order 09. Accordingly, the Commission approves the Replacement 

Tariff Sheets. 

 

 

 

AMANDA MAXWELL 

Executive Director and Secretary 


